Dear Members of the Land Use & Transportation Committee,

I am writing to urge you to reject City Council Bill 25-0065. This proposal, though perhaps well-intentioned in seeking to reduce restrictions that impact development, overlooks the real consequences it will impose on our communities, infrastructure, and daily life.
Bill 25-0065 is equally alarming. Eliminating minimum off-street parking requirements ignores the transportation realities of many Baltimoreans. While encouraging walkability and biking is laudable, the city has not yet made the investments necessary to make those options feasible or safe for all residents. Without sufficient public transit or protected bike lanes, this policy could create chaos on residential streets, increase traffic disputes, and worsen mobility challenges, particularly for those in underserved or lower-income communities who cannot afford frequent parking fines or long walks to distant parking spots. Additionally, the Marble Hill Community residents have existing parking challenges especially on Sundays where our local churches bring in members from all over, many of which are not residents.  
Urban policy must be rooted in the lived experiences of all Baltimore residents, not just in theoretical planning models. We need zoning reforms that are responsive to neighborhood context, that phase in over time, and that are informed by robust public engagement, not sweeping changes that outpace our city’s readiness.
I respectfully request that the Planning Commission recommend disapproval of bill 25-0065 and instead promote a more inclusive, data-driven planning process.


Sincerely,
Malcolm Lewis P.E.,
Marble Hill Resident
